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What is Inclusion? Nurture Schools Accreditation 

Reminders

Inclusion is a sense of belonging, feeling valued
and respected regardless of disability, race,
faith, gender or any other protected
characteristic.

The Inclusion Team comprises of 5 staff
members who have the same vision. This is to
ensure that all children feel happy and safe at
school, that their learning is understood
developmentally and that they are successful
communicators, who are able to express how
they are thinking and feeling.

Our role as practitioners is to support children
and families with any element of a child’s
development, identifying their strengths to
overcome any difficulties in learning. This could
be supporting a child with an area of difficulty
in learning, supporting their emotional needs,
their speech and language needs or physical
needs etc. 

As a team, we endeavour to support families
both at school and home. This could be
supporting with routines and behaviour at home,
accessing financial support or signposting to
charities or organisations that may be able to
provide further support and advice.

Repton Manor Primary School first achieved
the Nurture School Accreditation in July 2019.
As a school, we still value the Nurture Principles
and believe that these are at the heart of our
ethos and are vital to ensure a secure
foundation is laid for our children to achieve
their full potential both academically, as well
as socially and emotionally.

The 6 Nurture Principles are;

Children’s learning is understood
developmentally.
The classroom offers a safe base.
The importance of nurture for the
development of wellbeing.
Language is a vital means of
communication.
All behaviour is communication.
The importance of transitions in children’s
lives.

Please watch this space as we are excited to
share our journey with you, as well as invite you
to be a part of this journey.

We will be holding our second parent coffee
morning which will be focusing on the Nurture
Schools accreditation and what this will mean

for our children and families. 
We will be holding this on:

Monday 20th May at 9 a.m.



SPEECH AND LANGUAGE
spotlight

NHS Link Speech and Language
Therapist

What is Speech, Language and
Communication Needs? 

Useful Links:

Speech, Language and Communication Needs
is the term given to describing the wide range
of needs relating to all aspects of
communication – this includes; understanding
others spoken language, producing sounds,
forming words and sentences, to expressing
thoughts and feelings and using language in a
social context.

Children with an identified SLCN need may:

Have difficulties with expressing their
needs and wants, thoughts and ideas
Have difficulties with producing sounds,
causing their speech to be unintelligible
Have a reduced vocabulary
Have difficulties understanding spoken
language
Have speech and language skills that are
significantly delayed in comparison to that
of their peers
Find it hard to understand and/ or use
words in context
Find it hard to recall words and express
ideas
Have difficulties with grammatical patterns
and use words incorrectly

At Repton Manor Primary School, we work
closely with the schools’ Speech and
Language Therapy (SLT) service to support
children across the school at a universal,
targeted and specialised level. We meet
regularly with our link Speech and Language
Therapist to continue to develop and
enhance our universal offer, as well as
implement targeted interventions to support
children, or to provide specialised provision
for key individuals.

Our Link Speech and Language Therapist is
Lotte Best. She is well known to the school
and prior to training as a Speech and
Language Therapist, Lotte was a member of
our Repton Family

Kent Community Health - School aged language - https://www.kentcht.nhs.uk/childrens-
therapies-the-pod/speech-and-language-therapy/school-aged-language/

Speech Link Parent Portal - https://speechandlanguage.info/parents

Children’s Therapies - The Pod - https://www.kentcht.nhs.uk/childrens-therapies-the-pod/speech-
and-language-therapy/

https://www.kentcht.nhs.uk/childrens-therapies-the-pod/speech-and-language-therapy/school-aged-language/
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https://www.kentcht.nhs.uk/childrens-therapies-the-pod/speech-and-language-therapy/
https://www.kentcht.nhs.uk/childrens-therapies-the-pod/speech-and-language-therapy/


SUPPORT AND ADVICE
Available to families

Kent Adult Education 
Kent Adult Education provides  a range of course to parents, many of which are
free. For more information please follow the link below:
https://www.kentadulteducation.co.uk/

https://www.kentadulteducation.co.uk/
https://www.kentadulteducation.co.uk/


Includes Us 2

Includes Us 2 is a local charity that provides advice and support to families for disabled children and
young people in the areas of Ashford, Dover, Folkestone and Hythe. They offer a Family Support

Service providing practical support on the issues affecting families who have a child with a disability.

Includes Us 2 provides a wealth of support and advice to families and also organise a range of local
events and activities to families.  Further information with regards to the support that can be

accessed by families can be found on their website https://www.includesus2.org.uk/

Additionally, you can follow their facebook page where they regularly share information with regards
to events and other key information that may be useful to families. Their Facebook page can be

accessed via the following link - https://www.facebook.com/IncludesUs2

https://www.includesus2.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/IncludesUs2


Ashford Youth Hub 
Ashford Youth Hub have a wide range of activities on offer, including; games, pool,
table tennis, arts and crafts, information, advice, cooking and baking, holiday activities
and courses, such as Duke of Edinburgh. They also run focused groups such as
Wellbeing, Resilience, Access club for SEN or disabled young people, Duke of
Edinburgh Award and deliver off site trips activities and residentials (dependant on
additional funding). 

They can also provide support and guidance for parents via a District Conversation (to
book one of these, please email ashfordopenaccess@kent.gov.uk). 

For more information on their offer please follow the link below:
https://local.kent.gov.uk/kb5/kent/directory/service.page?id=lFRZGwYXJjo

Home Start

Home-Start is a local community network of trained volunteers and expert
support helping families with young children through their challenging times. We
are there for parents when they need us the most because childhood can’t wait.

Home-Start works with families in communities right across the UK. Starting in the
home, our approach is as individual as the people we’re helping. No judgement,
it is just compassionate, confidential help and expert support.

For more information on their offer please follow the link below:
https://www.home-start.org.uk/Pages/Category/things-we-can-help-with
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